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	LASD Responds to Metro Red Line Alleged Bomb Threat
Last night, at approximately 6:45 p.m. the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (LASD) dispatch center received a telephonic bomb threat to the 7th/Metro and North Hollywood Metro Red Line stations from an unknown caller. The Joint Regional Intelligence Center which includes the Federal Bureau Investigation (FBI), Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD) and Los Angeles Fire Department (LAFD) was immediately contacted and LASD units responded by patrolling the stations with trained explosive detection K-9’s. What turned out to be a hoax was treated with the appropriate emergency response necessary to provide safety for our customers, employees and the general public. Only a few hours after the immediate investigation was initiated, the detective bureau was able to identify and arrest the suspect in his North Hollywood home, who was on active parole for Arson. At no time was there a true threat to anyone’s safety and Rail Operations were not interrupted during the incident and investigation.
2012 State Transportation Improvement Program  
On Thursday, March 8, 2012, California Transportation Commission (CTC) staff released its funding recommendations for the 2012 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP). STIP funds are flexible and may be used to fund highway and transit projects. We support the CTC staff recommendation for Los Angeles County, which includes all of the Metro requests within the county share allowance. An additional request for up to $102 million for light rail vehicles was not funded because there were no unclaimed funds from another region’s county share. The CTC is expected to approve the 2012 STIP at its meeting on March 29, 2012 in Orinda, California. Metro is set to receive approximately $175 million in new STIP Commitments for the five-year period of Fiscal Years 2013-2017. To view an excerpt of the STIP displaying the recommendations for Los Angeles County, please click here. Caltrans has nominated another major new project for Los Angeles County separately through the discretionary Interregional Improvement Program portion of the STIP: the Metrolink/Amtrak Double Track Near Northridge Station at $63.5 million.

Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice
Full Street Closures and Final Street Paving
As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the contractor will be implementing continuous street closures for the final grind and overlay (paving of the street). To accommodate this work, the contractor will implement full street closures at the following intersections: 
· Canoga Avenue and Valerio Street 
· Canoga Avenue and Saticoy Street 

· Canoga Avenue and Parthenia Street
Full street closures are scheduled to begin on Friday, March 9, 2012 from approximately 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., Saturday, March 10, 2012. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Metro Gold Line Eastside Access Project – Unincorporated East Los Angeles (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure
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